
“I have to talk to you. Jess...please. I... I’ve been 
walking around all night. I’ve got no place to leave, ok? 
Shit...shit’s so fucked up…. Just talk to me. Last night, 
I...I walked every street in this shitty ass town. And I 
ended up by the water, by the docks. I climbed up this 
crane, all the way up there, and I could...I could see 
the whole city. And I was gonna jump. Or shoot myself. 
But I couldn’t. Because I couldn’t stop thinking about 
you. I can’t stop (Jess leaves. Justin turns around). 
Tell me what you want me to do, and I’ll do it. I’ll 
fucking go to the school. I’ll talk to the cops. I’ll 
kill Bryce. If that’s what you want, I’ll kill him with 

my bare hands and pay the price. Just please tell me what 
you want. 

My client pleads no contest to a reduced charge of 
assault which will be wiped from her record upon payment 
of restitution. I’d like to alert the court to the fact 

that by agreeing to these terms, Mr, Tucker has just gone 
on record to paying himself half of that $500,000. I 

recently discovered that Mr. Tucker and Mr. Manning here 
are lovers. Here are emails between Mr. Manning and Mr. 
Tucker where they have shared intimate photos of one 

another as well as affectionate language. As the 
hospital’s attorney, Mr. Tucker had inside knowledge as 
to which cases would force the hospital to payout big. 
Including a salacious rape charge. They chose my client 
knowing she was timid and would make an easy mark. In no 

way does this prove that these two men set up Miss 
Samuels for rape. But they did set up a joint bank 

account, in Mykonos. Restitution of this size should last 
them quite a while over there.  

I would turn my bedroom into an ICU, and make my little 
brothers pretend to be trauma victims. The idea of 

helping people just always made me feel better about 
myself. Which is why this is so hard. I mean doctors can 
kill a patient and keep their jobs but for a nurse? We 
don’t get off so easy. And I get it! Why people would 

think i did this. I’m not the prettiest girl in the room. 
But this will ruin me. I’ll be forced onto some sexual 

predator registry. But I didn’t do what that man says, I 
promise you. I didn’t rape him.


